
 

 

 

 

 

2 February 2016 

 

  

  

Dear Queen Street and neighbouring businesses,  

 

 

We would like to let you know about the planned return of New Zealand’s Longest Catwalk to 

Queen Street as part of Heart of the City’s 10 Days of Fashion in the City and give you the chance to 

ask any questions or share any feedback.  

 

New Zealand’s Longest Catwalk 

Queen Street, Sat 5 Mar, 12 – 1.30pm (rain date Sun 6 Mar), road closed to traffic between 

Wyndham and Shortland Streets, 8am – 4pm 

 

The city’s catwalk show of grand proportions returns to Queen Street, showing current fashion looks 

from city centre retailers on a 125m+ long catwalk down the centre of the street. 

 

The proposed road closure applies to Queen Street between Wyndham and Shortland Streets, with 

lane changes in effect on Wyndham and Shortland Streets and on either side of the closure zone on 

Queen Street. Detours will be in place and pedestrian access will be maintained on the footpaths on 

both sides of the street. For more information, visit hotcity.co.nz  

 

Please contact Heart of the City Events and Sponsorship Executive Erin Taylor, 09 308 1553, 027 

4748 993 or erin@hotcity.co.nz to let us know about any specific business needs that require 

access or that may be affected by the event, if you require further information, have any feedback 

at this point or questions on the day of the event.  

 

For specific feedback or concerns you can also choose to contact Auckland Council Event Facilitator 

Ivy Thomson, 09 301 0101 ivy.thomson@aucklandcouncil.govt.nz  

 

The 10 Days of Fashion in the City campaign runs from 26 February until 6 March this year, and is a 

celebration of retail and fashion with more than 100 offers and events giving customers even more 

reasons to come into the city to shop and spend time. For more information, visit 

www.heartofthecity.co.nz/fashion  

  

 

 

Kind regards, 

 

 

Erin Taylor, Heart of the City 


